Interoffice Memorandum

February 28, 2020

GOVERNMENT

FLORTIDAQ

TO: Mayor Jerry L. Demings
and Board of County Commissioners

cpd
FROM: Joseph C. Kunkel, P.E., Director, Public Works [éjb}?r(ﬁ’ent 7

CONTACT PERSON: Humberto L. Castillero, P. E., PTOE, Interim Manage/
Traffic Engineering Division
PHONE NUMBER: (407) 836-7891

SUBIJ: Installation of “No Parking” signs on Ferguson Drive starting at Old
Winter Garden Road

A concerned citizen has requested that “No Parking” signs be installed on the west side
on Ferguson Drive starting at Old Winter Garden Road extending south 440 feet.

Traffic Engineering staff has determined that the parking of vehicles along the unpaved
shoulder of Ferguson Drive is damaging the roadway. The increased number of trucks
has caused pavement failure and shoulder erosion creating unstable drop-off conditions.
Therefore, staff recommends the installation of “No Parking” signs.

Staftf recommends that the Board approve the “No Parking” signs installation on
Ferguson Drive starting at Old Winter Garden Road extending south 440 feet to the west.

Action Requested: Approval of “No Parking” signs installation on Ferguson Drive
starting at Old Winter Garden Road extending south 440 feet to
the west. District 6.
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